Kristen Graham (adpce.ad)

From: Hickle, Jeff <Jeff.Hickle@jacobs.com>

Sent: Friday, September 22, 2023 8:20 AM

To: Kristen Graham (adpce.ad)

Cc: SSOADEQ; Weeks, Greg; Miller, Mayo; Vinson, Thom; Nyander, Tim; Granderson, Corey;

Santellanes, Shawn; Patton, Travis; Thomas Harrington (adpce.ad); jwatkins@fayetteville-
ar.gov; Lancaster, Carrie

Subject: Spill-Upset Reporting Notification (September 19) - Paul R Noland WWTF [AFIN
72-00781, AR0020010]
Attachments: Confirmation-Report.pdf

Good morning Ms Graham,

I wanted to send notification that an spill-upset occurred Tuesday morning (September 19) at the Paul R Noland
WWTF (AFIN 72-00781, AR0020010).

The facility’s Night Operator discovered a ruptured discharge hose on a portable pump being used to drain
Secondary Clarifier No.01.

The spill was untreated RAS-wastewater, estimated 1,000-gallons, onto facility grounds.

The Operator stopped the spill shortly after discovery by turning off the portable pump.

Clean-up of spilled wastewater has been completed by sweeping solids into a nearby sump-return pit (back to
process) and lime applied to affected area.

The damaged hose has been repaired and an elbow fitting added to the discharge-connection port to alleviate a
pressure point, on the discharge hose, to prevent any future occurrences.

Again, a total estimated 1,000 gallons of untreated wastewater was released onto facility grounds only, no
receiving waters were reached.

No adverse environmental impacts have been observed and none are expected.

Thank you and the attached online report has already been submitted.

CONFIRMATION NUMBER

d5804516-e4e8-445b-b60b-9dce6f29cbbf

Best Regards,

Jeff Hickle, E.l. | Jacobs | Environmental Specialist
0:479.443.3292 | M:479.445.5676 | jeff.hickle@jacobs.com
1400 N Fox Hunter Rd | Fayetteville, AR 72701 | USA
www.jacobs.com
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